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          Covanta Propaganda and the Truth  
CHAIN’s initial reaction to the glossy PR leaflet recently sent to Middlewich residents was to treat it as junk mail containing the usual misleading statements, exaggerations and tempting offers. However, we have decided to issue the following list of brief points to ensure that the community is properly informed: 
· The implied claim that a waste incinerator would lead to the creation of ‘3500 new jobs’ is clearly absurd. In fact, in their own planning application Covanta mention research that waste incinerators have negative effects on employment in nearby food distribution and service industries.
· The conditional offer to pay a small proportion of the cost of a by-pass amounts to just a tiny fraction of the immense profit Covanta expect to make from burning rubbish in Middlewich.
· Most of the ‘£200million investment’ will be in the form of specialist imported equipment.  Construction and installation jobs will average about 150, the majority on short term contracts involving trades not available locally. 
· In June 2009, Covanta published a statement saying that incinerators are ‘categorically’ not harmful to health. They have now changed that to ‘no significant threat’ to health providing plants are ‘well run’. CHAIN can produce scientific evidence to contest these claims and asks why Middlewich ( and Holmes Chapel) residents should be forced take the risk?
· Covanta boasts that its incinerator in Springfield, Massachusetts has rece[image: image1.png]


ived an award for ‘outstanding health and safety practice’.  Incredibly, just two months ago, it was reported by the Massachusetts Department of Environment Protection that the same plant had been assessed a $4,000 penalty for ‘air pollution control violations’. (Please note point above regarding health risks and ‘well run’ plants).
· The statement by Covanta regarding Merseyside waste is meaningless. It is well known that ‘restrictions’ can be changed as circumstances develop. If Covanta are serious about their ‘pledge’ not to import waste from outside Cheshire, including Merseyside, they should offer to sign a legal agreement with the Council. Anything else would not be worth the paper it would be written on. 
· Once again Covanta try to insinuate that there is a trade off between their waste incinerator and nearby prospective land fill sites when no such link exists. The awful prospect is that both could be foisted upon Middlewich and its neighbours if Cheshire East Council permits the incinerator.
· The leaflet shows that Covanta is persisting with its fantasy that there is a need in Cheshire for yet another waste incinerator despite the fact that construction work has started on several other  incinerators and waste processing plants which will be able to cater for many times Cheshire’s needs.
· Covanta dare not mention many other issues relating to its Wembley Stadium size incinerator including the 300 extra lorries on nearby roads every day, the drastic effect on local property prices, the 40 tonnes of deadly poisonous fly ash which would be trucked out daily and many more. 
That was just a summary. Once again, Covanta has shown their contempt for the people of Cheshire East. Our advice is to dispose of their junk mail in the usual way! 

